'Nurture Inspire Discover Create'



Stathern Primary School Newsletter May/June 2020



01949 860316

www.stathern.leics.sch.uk

Dear parents, pupils and members of the community, welcome to our May/June newsletter.

It has been lovely to welcome back children from Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 this week. The children seem to have adapted really well to the changes we have put in place and have enjoyed being back with their friends and teachers. If you have children in these year groups and are considering sending them back then please feel you can email or phone to discuss any aspect of returning to school. Our FAQs on the school website (go to Children's Work, Home Learning) may support you in making the best decision for your family. A huge thank you to staff for their support and flexibility, they have worked so hard to make school a fun and safe environment.

For those children who remain at home, it is crucial that we continue to support you with our Home Learning offer. We will be asking you to maintain a dialogue through the class email system (see addresses below) at least once a week. This is really important so that we can make sure pupils are safe and so we can support you in engaging children in learning whilst at home. We have set up our own Home Learning Team who will work with you to support your children whilst they are away from school. Unfortunately we will not be offering live lessons online but may support learning with pre-recorded video clips. Establishing a positive line of communication between school staff and parents/children through the email system below is one of the most effective ways of ensuring children will continue to make progress. Thank you to all those already engaging with this.

There have been no further details released to us around any planned return for children of other year groups. We will of course keep you informed as and when any information around this emerges. In the meantime, please continue to stay safe and do not hesitate to get in touch with any questions. *Mr Lee*

Maintaining Communication With Us Via Email:

Class1@stathern.leics.sch.uk

Class2@stathern.leics.sch.uk

Class3@stathern.leics.sch.uk

Class4@stathern.leics.sch.uk

Safe Guarding/General Enquiry Email:

theoffice@stathern.leics.sch.uk

Note: Please title any safe-guarding related e-mails 'safeguarding' and they will be handled by a trained DSL (Designated Safe-guarding Lead)

Home Learning

Thank you for sharing all the hard work you are doing at home. Some of it looks like it's a lot of fun too! You can share learning via the class emails overleaf (let us know if you'd sooner not appear on the website).



